
Chairman’s Report for 2019 – 2020 
 
Pat Laverack completed her Chairman’s Report for 2019 – 2020 even though there was no 
AGM in June 2020 due to coronavirus, in order for the accounts to be uploaded on to the 
Charity Commission website. 
 
The last Committee meeting was held on 11 March 2020.  An Emergency Meeting was held 
on 17 March and the committee decided to close the hall on 20 March due to coronavirus.  
Sadly, the Fund Raising Dance to celebrate VE day arranged by Louise Ratcliffe and Ian 
Baxter had to be cancelled. 
 
The Coffee Morning and stalls held on 29 February went well.  Future ones are on hold for 
the moment along with all other bookings until all the criteria to re-open safely are met. 
 
Lesley White, Booking Clerk, retired in January.  She had been associated with the hall for 
over 40 years.  A presentation was made.  Lesley will be sadly missed.  The Committee 
welcomed June Raper as the new Booking Clerk. 
 
During the lockdown we have been very fortunate to let the hall to the Smile Foundation 
charity and have therefore had some income.  The People’s Pantry is now located in the 
hall. 
 
During lockdown, the kitchen, committee room and other areas have been redecorated.  
Quotes are also in hand for new flooring in the Committee Room.  Many thanks to Richard 
Brook and Andrew Readyhough for their hard work. 
 
Mr Keith Nutton, Director of Chemex, has been to the hall to advise about products and 
equipment required to keep the hall up to standard during and after the virus. 
 
I would like to thank all the Trustees for their help and advice during these difficult times, 
Carole Kean, our Secretary, for sending numerous emails, Anthea Waudby, for keeping the 
accounts, Richard Brook, Vice Chairman, for co-ordinating all activities in and around the 
hall and keeping me informed – especially about the piano! The monthly updates Richard 
sent out have been most useful.  Once again, thank you to Richard. 
 
Thanks for Ralph and Ernest, our Life Members, for their wealth of knowledge and 
information.  Also, Lesley White and June Raper, Brian Russell, our caretaker, and the rest of 
the committee for their support. 
 
 
 
 
 






